----- Original Message ----- 
From: "Vinton G. Cerf" <vinton.g.cerf@mci.com>

To: "'Alex Gakuru'" <gakuru@mail.co.ke>

Cc: "'Njeri Rionge'" <njeri@wananchi.com>; "'Mouhamet Diop POP3'" <mouhamet@next.sn>

Sent: Friday, August 19, 2005 2:26 PM

Dear Alex,

I read your recent email about the planned celebration of a decade of Internet connectivity in Kenya with great happiness. I had not realized that you and your fellow internauts have been on the net since the time that the World Wide Web first became visible to the public. 

It is auspicious that you are taking the time to organize this event and that the ISOC-KE chapter will form around it. With the recent formation of AFRINIC, it would appear that the many islands of Internet awareness and connectivity on the continent are starting to be connected not only in the literal, networking sense, but also in the collegial sense. Working together, African internauts can accomplish a great deal more than they can working separately. You mentioned three possible activities in connection with this ten year anniversary celebration:

1. A free public high-speed Internet Fiesta week-end at the Kenyatta International Conference Centre
2. An ISOC conference to publicly declare the formally launch of ISOC KE.
3. Primary and Secondary Schools Internet Awareness Open Day

Each of these illustrates the importance and value the Internet holds for the country. Access to information and the world's knowledge through the Internet should be every child's legacy. The awareness day for the schools is a wonderful way to illustrate that. I have a personal interest in this area because I sit on the board of a group called the MarcoPolo Education Foundation (http://www.marcopolo-education.org/) that helps to create educational material for use in classrooms. 

The Internet Fiestas of the past have helped the general public and especially the business sector to recognize the opportunities inherent in global communication through the Internet. The Internet is a global platform and through it, businesses can gain global visibility. In economies that are developing domestically, there is an opportunity to expand markets beyond national borders through the medium of the Internet and I hope that the Fiesta demonstrations will help to draw attention to this potential benefit. 

Finally, the launch of ISOC-KE will mark an important milestone in the history of Kenya and the Internet. Through my colleague on the ICANN board, Njeri Rionge, I have come to appreciate some of the challenges of providing Internet service in Kenya and also a sense of the positive reward that awaits successful implementation and operation. As ISOC-KE joins the family of Internet Society chapters around the world, I look forward to the participation of its members in the global discussions and initiatives sponsored by ISOC. I wish you and your colleagues every success in this endeavor. It warms my heart to know that we will hear more and more the voices of our African colleagues online. 

You can be proud of what has been accomplished so far and can look forward, as you work together, to even greater accomplishments in the future. Set your goals realistically high, I know you will achieve them.

With warmest wishes,

Vint Cerf
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